MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING

AIA VERMONT

Wednesday, July 15, 2009      Yestermorrow School, Warren

ATTENDING:  AIA President, John McLeod, AIA, AIA, Secretary-Treasurer; Harry Hunt, AIA, Diantha Korzun, AIA, Lauren Davis, Assoc. AIA, Stephen Kredell, AIA, Maura O’Dea, AIA, Lisa Rovner, AIA, James Sykes, AIA and John McLeod’s Summer Intern.

GUEST: Ken Tichacek of SMPS

Attendance at Board Meetings

Please let John or Hanne know well in advance if you cannot attend a Board Meeting.  Meetings can be rescheduled if low attendance is anticipated.

Special Presentation

Ken Tichacek spoke to the group about Society for Marketing Professional Services (SMPS) goals and membership.  SMPS is a resource for marketing professionals to learn how to improve proposal production and better sales techniques.  Membership costs $325.00 per year.  He spoke about a computer program called HIGH RISE, which can be used to better track and manage your firm.  Visit their website at www.smps.org or contact Ken at ken@thinklikeyourclients.com for more information.

Committee Reports

1. Public Policy

a. John McLeod reported about the ICC-VT event.  He was glad to see that it was well attended by AIA members.

2. Programming Committee

a. Maura brought up a concern regarding an email she and Lisa Rovner received from Hanne.  The email spoke about the joint Chapter Meeting with AIANH.  She wasn’t sure why Hanne distributed the email to only Lisa and herself and not the entire board.  She wasn’t sure if this was a board meeting and if the date of this meeting would conflict with any of AIAVT’s September events.  She was also concerned that without an August board meeting planned, we may have trouble working out the planning details of all of our September events.  The issue of having an August board was raised.  It seemed that an August meeting should be planned.  John McLeod said he would review this and get back to the board.

b. Modern Architecture Events In September

i. Sept. 10th – Glenn Andre’s Lecture

ii. Sept. 12th – Modern Housing Tours w/ Burlington Art Hop

-John McLeod reviewed the list of housing tours he had so far that he is hoping can be arranged.

iii. Sept. 17th – Chapter Meeting w/ AIANH.

3. Communications

a. John told Diantha that she should connect with VPR and revise the radio advertising for the September events.

b. It was decided that in order for Diantha to be able to coordinate the advertising and press releases in time, she would need the final housing tour list by July 31st or August 1st.

4. Development & Long Range Planning

a. Guy was not in attendance to make his report.

Budget Update

1. Harry reported that we cannot continue to operate $10,000 over budget.

6pm - Break for Dinner

Mtg. Continued - Open Issues

1. Calendar

a. Lisa Rovner and Lauren Davis reviewed the status of the calendar.

b. Lauren passed out copies of different calendar design options.  Nothing was chosen or finalized.

c. Lisa reported that she has calls into various printing houses to get quotes for 250 digitally printed calendars.  She also spoke about the fact that a sponsor for the calendar has come forward.  Terry Newman from GeoDesign, Inc. wishes to become a sponsor, but Guy has not contacted him with any details.  Lisa has been charged with contacting Guy to coordinate this effort.

2. CANstruction & Golf Tournament

a. Guy was not in attendance to comment.

3. Architecture Day

a. This topic was previously covered, but James Sykes presented options for the location of the Glenn Andre’s Lecture.  It was decided that the lecture should take place at the UVM Davis Center in the small Frank Livak Ballroom.

4. Membership Survey

a. Steve commented that he has the survey almost complete and will be sending it out to the board soon for review and comment.

New Business

1. Annual Meeting

a. John McLeod announced that the meeting in December may be taking place right here at the Yestermorrow School.  In case of bad weather, the school might be willing to house people in overnight accommodations.

2. Review of Retreat Topics from Communications Committee Mtg., July 9, 2009.

a. Harry Hunt went over key points;

i. Traveling annual award receptions to be limited to once a year.  At City Hall in Burlington every other year and at the State House every other year.

ii. Videos of AIAVT events should get uploaded to the AIAVT website.

iii. A feedback survey should be taken at the conclusion of each AIAVT program.

iv. The Golf Tournament should be advertised through the media.

v. There should be a web based “Soup Kitchen” available to AIAVT members. Contact Steve Clark.

· Surviving current economic conditions.

· “blog” for feedback.

7pm - Special Event Lecture by John Ringel of Jersey Devil on Renovations & Additions

Next Meetings:  August Meeting TBD…

Possible Meeting…Tuesday, September 8, 6:00 p.m. at Middlebury College
(pending confirmation from John McLeod)

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa J. Rovner, AIA/VT

Temporary Recording Secretary

